
 

December 9, 2018 

 

 

 

We are honored that you joined us.  We hope you will be blessed by your 
time with us.  We have an attended nursery, a cry/training room and a 
nursing mother’s room for your convenience if you have small children.  
Please fill out an attendance card and pass it to the end of the pew so 

that we may thank you for your visit.   

3020 North Barnes Avenue, Springfield, MO 65803; 417-866-0915 

 

Order of Worship 
 

Greeting 
 
 

Song Leader 
Jon Ewing 

 
#419 
#867 

 
 

Opening Prayer 
David Kern 

 
 

#682 
#726 

 
 

The Lord’s Supper 
Allen McCann 

 

 

Our Contribution 
Allen McCann 

 
 

#190 
“Magnificat” 

 
 

Message 
Bill McFarland 

 

#800 
 

Announcements  
Scott Barton 

 

#238 
 

Closing Prayer 
Paul Lines 

 

Serve Communion 

Andy McFarland 
Jerry Milligan 

Travis Morrison 
Colton Orum 

Eddie Sanders 
Aaron Schwartz 
Jerry Stockdale 

Jonathan Pendergraft 
David Grimm 
Mike Ussery 

 
 
 
 

GIFT BASKETS 

We are planning to prepare gift 
baskets for some of our senior 

brothers and sisters.  Here is a list 
of some suggested items: Kleenex, non-
allergenic hand lotion, chap stick, hot 
chocolate or hot tea mix, lap blankets, 

books, stationary, pens, coloring books, 
colored pencils, etc.  Bring your items by 

December 16th and place in the baskets at 

the Giving Tree.  Thank you for all the 
items that have already been donated. 

BE A BLESSSING MEETING 
TODAY AT 4:30 IN ROOM 126 

Be sure you get a copy of the Survey 
Form for our adult Bible classes, 
complete and return to one of the 

Elders by next Sunday. 

It’s Always a Good Time 

TO PRACTICE THE GOLDEN RULE 

Luke 6:31 
 

 Be what you want other to be. 

 Say what you want others to say to you. 

 Love like you want to be loved. 

 Live like you want others to live around you. 

 Be faithful because you want others to be faithful to you. 

 Sing like you want our singing to be. 

 Be as faithful in worship as you want your children to be. 

 Serve like you want to be served. 

 Smile like you want others to smile around you. 

 Care for others because you need others to forgive you. 

 Be there for others because some day you will need others to be there for you. 

 Compliment others and those around you will become a comfort to you. 

 Strengthen others and those around you will become your strength. 

 Be Christ like and those around you will be Christ like too. 

 Rejoice in the Lord and those around you will rejoice. 

Caroling at the 

nursing homes. Kids 

of all ages.  Bring a 

sack lunch and join us after church on 

December 16 for card making before 

heading out to go caroling at our local 

nursing homes. The buses will leave the 

building at 1:00. Wear your Christmas gear! 



 

SERVICE ROSTERS 

 Ladies Bible Class meets Thursday at 10:30 
a.m.   Jan Bowling will conclude her lesson 
on “Walk With One Another” and Ruth 
Essex will conclude the series.  

 Quilters/Sewers meet Thursday at 9 a.m. 

 Elders meet Tuesday at 5 p.m. 

  

THIS MORNING 
Greeters:        Byrle & Virginia Hayter 
Van Driver:   Team Hulett/889-5344 
Nursery:         Wanita Duncan/Donna Jordan 
 

THIS EVENING  
Song Leader:    Jon Davis 
Opening Prayer:    Brian Carroll 
Lesson:     Bill McFarland 
Closing Prayer:    Eddie Currier 
Communion:     Josh Luna/Gene Lund 
Nursery:    Alice Buckner/Kasey Sekulic 
 

Wednesday, December 12 
Devotional: Jason Luna 
Song Leader: Jeremy Thurlkill 
Prayer:  Tim Stockstill 
Van Driver:   Jason Luna/838-7152 

NEXT WEEK, December 16 
   AM          PM 
Song Leader:    Kerry Cole/Jon Ewing    J. Thurlkill 

Opening Prayer:   Todd Kraus      Verl Duncan 
Communion:   Larry Baggett     J. Luna/G. Lund 
Closing Prayer:     Russell Lilly      John Dutton 
Greeters:   Gene & Ruth Lund 
Van Driver:   Jon Davis/864-9872 
Nursery:    AM: Coyeatte Ewing/Christina Snitker 
    PM:  Virginia Buck/Teresa Mahon 

Birthdays 
9 Hayden Hilleman 

Alyssa Snitker 
10 Eliza Blaney 
11 Dennis Smith 

12 Logan Winters 
13 Seth Sekulic 
18 Anna Luna 

19 Aubrey Cobb 
Dakota Carpenter 
20 Shirlane Horton 

Allie Ratliff 
Beverly McCormick 

Continue to remember Rachel Lilly , Ron Bower, Marsha 
Bower, Ola Jean Fenney 

 Ruth Reaves is in Mercy Hospital, room 6269, dealing with some 
serious health issues. 

 Jeanetta Hardy is recovering at home from paraesophageal hernia 
surgery. 

 Clarence Feeney is having some cardiac issues and being referred 
to a cardiologist for a consult & possible pacemaker.  

 Sherry Sherman is at Maranatha for rehab. 

 John Stayton, Susan Crum and Tim Stockstill continue to recover 
from surgeries. 

 Lonnie Wilkinson is back at The Gardens Assisted Living, 1302 W. 
Sunset St., Room 112, 65807. 

 Randall Cox is recovering slowly from his recent accident. 
Friends & Family 

 Bill’s mom, Pauline Redmon, is not doing well; she is at Care 
Manor, 804 Burnett, Mountain Home, AR 72653. 

 Kerry Cole’s brother Tracy’s father-in-law, Harold Scott, is 
suffering from severe respiratory problems. 

 Jan Bowling’s dad, Russell Harber, is dealing with some health 
issues. 

 Continue to remember Lowell Kennemer (friend of the Lunas); 
Neal Rosenburg, Debra Davis’ daughter-in-law’s father; Daniel 
Horton’s mom as she deals with serious issues. 

 Frank Cunningham, Elizabeth Lilly’s dad, as he deals with 
continued health issues. 

All ladies are invited 
to a Holiday Party at 
the home of Brittany 
Morrison on Monday 

evening, December 17, at 6 p.m.  
Bring finger foods and wear festive 
attire (if you wish).  If you would like 
to ride the bus, be sure to sign up at 

the Information Desk.  

December Anniversaries 
7 Jackie/Virginia Buck  60 yrs. 

10 Jim/Ruth Reaves  53 yrs. 

17 Eric/Wanita Duncan  24 yrs. 

20 Andy/Kirsten McFarland  10 yrs. 

22 Tom/Jammie Davis  24 yrs. 

27 Allen/Carol McCann  61 yrs. 

30 Barney/Debbie Crawford  46 yrs. 

31 Eddie/Linda Currier  47 yrs. 

Happy Anniversary!! 

I want to thank you all for the happy birthday cards and 
well wishes.  It made my birthday very special.  Loved the 
cookies.  May God bless you.  Betty Holden 

Thank you so much for all the birthday cards and for the cookies from 
Carolyn.  I miss seeing you all.  In Christian love, Wayne Harmon 

I would like to say “thank you” for all the cards and calls and of 
course Carolyn’s cookies for my birthday!  It sure warms your heart 
to see the outpouring of love.  Thanks again.  In Christian love, Ann 
Fahr 

We extend our sympathy to David and 
Debbi Ratterree on the loss of David’s 
mom, Bonnie Ratterree, who passed 
away on 11/30.   

A special THANKS to Judy Kirby for 

all the beautiful decorations 

throughout the foyer and auditorium. 

December 30th 

Jackie & Virginia Buck’s 
60th Wedding Anniversary 

Celebration! 

February 2, 2019 

Sisters in Service 


